
 

 Newsletter  
 Thursday 2nd October 2025 

 

A Word from the Headteacher   

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

This week has been another busy one at school.   

On Tuesday 30th September our children completed 

our Kindness Walk.  The children had a fantastic time in 

fancy dress and carrying their signs with messages of 

kindness.  Our KS2 classes were paired up with our 

Early Years and KS1 classes.  It was wonderful to see 

the older pupils taking care of and encouraging their 

younger peers.  Thank you for all of your sponsorship 

money, for anyone that hasn’t brought their sponsorship 

money into school it is not too late to do so.  All money 

raised will be used to improve our outdoor play  

equipment.  

 

On Wednesday 1st October our Y5 children joined with 

Elm class to present our Reception Welcome  

Assembly.  The Y5 children have been spending time 

getting to know our new reception in-take and helping 

them to settle into life at Broad Oak.  The parents of 

Elm class were invited along and thoroughly enjoyed 

the event.  We were very proud of our Y5 pupils and all 

of our pupils in Elm class for taking part in their first 

class assembly. 

 

Last week our School Councillors met for the first time.  

The children have been elected by their classmates to 

sit on School Council, Eco Council and Sports Council.   

 

 

 

 

 

Throughout the year the children will be working on  

various projects including charity fundraising events.  

In addition they will collaborate to work towards gaining 

our silver Rights Respecting School Award. 

 

Next week we will be holding our first Parents’ Evenings 

on Tuesday 7th and Wednesday 8th October (Aspen 

class will be Monday 6th and Tuesday 7th).  You are 

able to book your appointment slot via the Arbor app.   

If you have not yet signed up to the Arbor app please 

speak to a member of the admin team who will be  

happy to help you.  The Book Fair will also be available 

on Parents’ Evening. 

 

Friday 10th October is World Mental Health Day.   

We will be marking the day by asking the children to 

wear yellow to school.  During the day the children will 

complete activities in the classroom on this year’s 

theme Mental Health during Catastrophes and  

Emergencies. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Mr. Kevin Corteen. 
Headteacher. 
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Star of the Week: 
Congratulations to those children that have been cho-

sen as Star of the Week in our Celebration assemblies 

over the last two weeks.  We are all very proud of you! 

This week: 

Elm - Albie, Pine - Ismail, Ash - Amir, Beech - Joe,  

Hazel - Zakariya, Rowan - Cade, Aspen - Lilly,  

Spruce - Eva. 

Last week: 

Elm - Hiba, Pine - Faris, Ash - Nicole, Beech - Zidane, 

Hazel - Aniya, Rowan - Muhammad, Aspen - Vania, 

Spruce - Lucy. 

 

 

 

Attendance: 
Our attendance target for this academic year remain at 

97%.   

Our whole school attendance figure for 2024-25 was 

94%.  

Average attendance to the week ending 26.09.25 was 

93.4% 

 

The following classes had attendance above our school 

target of 97% W/E 26.09.25: 

Pine - 97%, Hazel - 97%, Beech - 98%, Aspen - 97%. 

We are now collecting items  

for our Harvest Festival  

on Monday 6th October.   

 

Please send any donations into school with 

your child.   

 

We are collecting the following items: 

Coffee, Tea, Sugar, Long-life milk, Rice, 

Tinned meat: (corned beef, ham, spam), Fray 

Bentos pies, Chickpeas, Jam, Tinned fruit, 

Custard, Rice pudding, Sweetcorn, Tinned  

potatoes & Tuna. 

 

Keep up with news  

and events at  

Broad Oak Primary School  

by following us on  

Facebook (Facebook.com/

BroadOakPS),  

Twitter (@BroadOakPS) and 

Instagram (@broadoakps).  



The children have worked hard in different activities and  

lessons such as in Art, making their own Acorns, Cooking, 

making Rice Krispie cakes and pitta pizzas and in English we 

have been learning how to use capital letters and full stops  

correctly.  

Acorn Class have settled really well back in to 

school life after the Summer break!  

The children are building strong relationships 

with each other, their new teacher Mr Kelly  

and all the adults in the room. The children 

have responded positively to the class rules 

and our routines.  

We have also been working on our fine motor 

skills by making characters from our book.  

The children have also been working on our 

social skills by playing turn taking games.  

It has been a fantastic start to Acorns year - 

keep it up Acorns!  



All pupils have jumped into Reception with two feet this year! All pupils have been exploring the 

indoor and outdoor activities and the staff have been loving getting to know all the pupils. 



Ash class have enjoyed making dens as part of our Forest Crew lessons. 



Spruce Class have been working with partners on balances that use counter tension  
and counter balance. 



 



 




